
AGENDA 8: MALAWI INTERVENTION ON OUTCOMES OF 

THE TWELFTH SESSION OF THE WORD URBUN FORUM 

(WUF12) 

 

Mr. Chair, Excellencies, distinguished delegates, 

On behalf of the Government of Malawi, I wish to extend our 

heartfelt thanks to UN-Habitat Secretariat for its outstanding 

facilitation of the critical dialogue at the Twelfth Session of the 

World Urban Forum (WUF12). Your leadership and guidance are 

invaluable as we navigate the path towards more sustainable 

urban futures. Additionally, we express our deepest gratitude to 

the Arab Republic of Egypt for hosting the session and for 

providing such a conducive environment for collaboration. 

 

Mr. Chair, Malawi wholeheartedly supports the Cairo Call to 

Action, recognizing that local action is the key to realizing the 

global vision of sustainable cities and communities. We 

acknowledge that urbanization is an irreversible megatrend, and it 

is through local initiatives that we can address the challenges of 

housing, climate change, and inequality. The global housing crisis, 

affecting nearly 3 billion people, underscores the urgency of 

transforming informal settlements and prioritizing affordable 

housing as a fundamental human right. 

 



Mr. Chair, we agree with the call to achieve global goals through 

local action, emphasizing the need for local actors, governments, 

communities, and other stakeholders to be equipped with the 

necessary resources and decision-making powers. Malawi is 

committed to inclusive urban planning, ensuring that no one is 

left behind, and that marginalized groups, including women, 

youth, persons with disabilities, and migrants, are fully integrated 

into our development processes. 

 

Furthermore, Malawi acknowledges the importance of 

collaboration in addressing urban challenges. We support the 

creation of coalitions and partnerships that bring together diverse 

stakeholders, including local governments, the private sector, and 

civil society, to drive tangible progress at the local level. 

 

In closing, Malawi reaffirms its commitment to the Cairo Call to 

Action, and we are eager to take concrete steps toward 

sustainable, inclusive, and resilient urban development, with all 

actors working together. It all starts at home and we are ready to 

act now. 

I thank you, Mr. Chair. 

 


